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                            Reference: 5296619 

Dear Mr Pearson,  
 
 
               Freedom of Information/Environmental Information Regulations Request  
 
  
Thank you for your request for information received on 30th Oct 2019. 
 
This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
I have detailed below the information you have requested and what is being released to you. 
 
Which streets in Pinner have the most fly-tipping incidents reported in the last three years. 
 
Can I get the breakdown of the following: 
 
1. The top five worst streets year on year  
 
Cannon Lane is the street where the most incidents occur.  
 
2. The average cost to clear these incidents year on year  
 
An estimated clearance charge is £60. 
 
3. How many convictions have been made year on year  
 
None 
 
4. What was the worst incident and how much did it cost to clear away 
 
There was one incident of builder’s rubble in the area which had a clearance costing of 
£260.  
 
I hope that this information is of some help to you.  Please note that the information contained in 
this reply is believed to be accurate as at todays date (unless otherwise indicated) but no 
guarantee is given.  
 
Further, Harrow Council does not accept liability for any loss, injury or damage which arises from 
the use of the information contained in this reply either by you or by any other party.  
  
If you are dissatisfied with the way your request has been handled, or wish to appeal this decision, 



2 
 

you may wish to contact Dave Corby, Head of Service - Community Engagement; Email: 
Dave.Corby@harrow.gov.uk within 1 month from the date of our response. 
 
If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, once you have completed 
the Council’s internal appeal procedure, you have a right to appeal to the Information 
Commissioner at: 
 
The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 
5AF. 
Telephone: 0303 123 1113 
Website: http://www.ico.org.uk/complaints/handling/complain 
 
There is no charge for making an appeal. 
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
  
FOI Officer 
Harrow Council 
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